 Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee 

Minutes 
Meeting held in Bardsey Village Hall (Committee Room) on Wednesday September 18th 2013  
Present : Stephen Bucknell (SB), Lyndsay Burns (LB), Jack Cairns (JC), June Gallant (JG),
Chris Sidle (CS) and Lance Tattersall (LT). 

Four residents also attended. 

In the absence of the Chairman and Vice Chairman, CS had been asked by ES to chair the meeting. 

Apologies  :- Jane Ambrose (JA), Mike Bosomworth (MB), Ian Frankland (IF), Jane Ingham (JI), and Ed Stentiford (ES). 
Declarations of any Pecuniary and Other Interests. None.
Minutes of Meeting held on August 7th.  These were approved with one amendment.
Housing Needs Survey –Agreement on  Final Document .CS had prepared a summary and conclusions document to accompany the HNS and to act as an additional appendix to it . All members of the SC regarded this as an excellent document for which CS should be commended .After many minor changes, a final version had been drafted and circulated that day.                                                                                                                                                            SB expressed doubt about the word ‘Guidelines’ used in the heading, but after much discussion, he deferred to the view of the majority that the word should stand. 
LT was still unhappy with some of the wording in 4 e). After some further discussion, it was agreed to amend this slightly.

IF will be asked to put the document on the website. 100 copies will be printed and an e mail copy made available. 
SHLAA Consultation Response from SC and E mail from G. Tatman.(GT) CS set out the difficulty in dealing with this item at the present meeting, in view of the absence of ES who had drawn up the PC’s response to LCC SHLAA , about which GT had complained,            and the fact that some of those present had not seen the official response made on their behalf.  JC pointed out, however, that a reply was required before the end of the month to give GT time to submit his own comments and the SC to alter theirs if they so desired. 
GT has complained to the SC on the grounds that his site, 3363, has been unfairly treated . 

GT made the following criticisms:-

· 3363 was referred to as a ‘red’ site – factually incorrect – should be a ‘sieved out’ site.

· Argument about no of houses on site should not have been made as he never requested 11 properties on the land.

· Sloping site used as a negative factor – not factually correct – no more sloping than many others.

· Specimen trees argument – never discussed by SC, simply referred to be one neighbour at 17/7/3 open meeting – also unsubstantiated. 
· Green belt argument – technically correct but possible that Mill Lane’s green designation was an historical anomaly.

· Lack of consultation with BPC which should have been part of the process. Could have been discussed at meetings on 13th June and/ or 11th July.

Comments made on the other sites simply listed the negative points explained to residents by the SC on 10/11/12. In the case of 3363 new later negative factors had been listed. Thus site 3363 had been unfairly treated. 

He asked the SC to correct its response to the SAP Consultation document as LCC is open to these changes.

CS said that circumstances had moved on since 10/11/ 12 when the main concern was possible overdevelopment in the village and the SC’s need to find some sites possible for development- i.e. a damage limitation exercise. The overall reduction in the SHLAA numbers was not then known, nor the need to protect the Green Belt (not clear in November 12). Once LCC had expressed approval for the Catholic Church site only, the SC was responding to a different situation.
JC agreed but thought the SC should address each of GT’s points. These were then discussed and it was agreed that GT’s contentions concerning the ‘red’ labelling of the site, the sloping nature, and the unverified comments on specimen trees were all valid . CS would ask ES to correct them. GT to be informed, as requested. 
Application for Funding. CS reported that ES has applied for grant funding and has listed future expenditure. The SC approved the list but considered that a larger sum for full colour copies of the final document for distribution to all households should be suggested. £2,500 was proposed. 
Communications – Next Flyer. CS reported that the next flyer was not yet ready. He mentioned the possibility of getting the PC to deliver around the village as they had recently done in connection with the Governance Review. It was agreed that this method might be used if it was not possible to get a slot in the monthly newsletter distribution. It was agreed to reserve the December slot in the Newsletter distribution for the flyer.
CS had not made a report re the NP for the present newsletter as he felt there was nothing significant to report.   

Next Stages in drafting the Neighbourhood Plan. Some initial notes have been distributed 
by ES, supplemented by MB. CS said that other members of the SC encouraged to put forward their views and an action plan then drawn up.
 Any Other Business LB considered that the SC needed to broaden its base and give more consideration to other subjects for inclusion in the NP – transport, footpaths, infrastructure and more on commercial business. We need to study the successful Upper Eden plan and from it produce a framework for ourselves. 
 Date of next three meetings:- Wednesday October 16th
                                                    Wednesday November 13th  
                                                    Wednesday December 11th.
BPC St. Co. September 13 Mins.
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